Hot Spring Valley Water District

Board of Directors

Regular Meeting
April 2, 2009
5:00 p.m.
Minutes

The regular April meeting of the Hot Spring Valley Water District was called to order by President John Picotte at 5:00 p.m.  All Directors were present.

A motion was made by Director Sponseller to approve the minutes of the March, 2009 regular meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.

MATTERS INITIATED BY THE PUBLIC:
     There was a request by the members to get supplies to repair the Diversion Dam.
Water allocations and also the beginning of the water season will be discussed at the May meeting. 

FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial report for April, 2009 was read.  Director Dolby made a motion to approve the financial report and pay bills.  Director Sponseller seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Richard Jennings Settlement Agreement:  
1.  Water Distribution Policy:  Was received. The Directors will be going over it and discussing it at the May Meeting.
.
3. Audit   The Audit report has been received
4. By-Laws    A draft copy of the new By-laws will be sent out to each member to review for any more changes or concerns.

Watermaster position  The Directors will be doing interviews on April 9th.  Willie Hagge, Richard Jennings, and Larry Quigly volunteered to train the new hire.
NEW BUSINESS:  
-Savings Account.  

The interest on $100,000 is   .40% annually.
-Water Availability Charge 2nd Installment.  Reminder notices will be going out by April 10th. With a letter concerning the shortage of water at this time.
.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board did not go into Executive Session.
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Director Lowry to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Sponseller. All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 PM by President John Picotte.

_____________________________

Approved:  ___________________

